




Report on Installation of Gutters on the FOSM Guard Station
on Wednesday, April 12, 2023

Sam Beard and Joelle Hertel
April 14

For several years, FOSM crews have found ice in the morning on the steps on the north side of the FOSM Guard Station from water dripping off the roof onto the steps. On Wednesday, April 12, seven FOSM members installed gutters on the north and south sides of the Guard Station. 

On the north side, the water drains to the east away from the west door, and on the south side, it drains to the west so that it does not fall on the two work benches at the east end of the building. 

The volunteers working on this project were Joelle Hertel, Cliff Giles, Jerry Carroll, Jerry Pekarek, Sam Beard, and Ken and Karen Greif (new crew members).

Project photos are presented below.
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L to R: Jerry Pekarek and Ken Greif installing a gutter on the north side of the building. All photos by Cliff Giles
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L to R: Sam Beard, Karen Greif, Joelle Hertel, Jerry Carroll, and Jerry Pekarek installing the first piece of gutter on the south side
 of the Guard Station.
[image: ]
L to R: Sam, Karen, Joelle, and Jerry. Joelle is putting in a screw to attach the
gutter to the fascia. 
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L to R: Sam, Joelle, and Jerry. Jerry is putting in a screw to secure the downspout 
 to the fascia.


[image: ]
The completed gutter on the north side of the building.
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The completed gutter on the south side of the Guard Station with the FOSM ladders secured with a cable and lock.
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